Minutes from Faculty/Staff Mtg Feb.23, 2009
Those Present:  King, Gibbons, McCarty, Pizarro, Geri, Stumpff, Yashida, Lehman, Hays

Next Meetings:  March 9, 209 10 am-12 pm, potluck brunch at Cheryl Simrell King’s house with  

                            guest  speaker, Sam Deloria. 

                            Spring Quarter meetings: April 6, April 27, May11, June 1, noon-2pm  

Topics Discussed: 
1) Final check in on proposed curricular changes in MPA Program   

Cheryl Simrell King reported that deans are supportive of the proposed 6 credit curricular change. It meets the need of cutting cost without harming student learning. New students will be notified of the minor changes.
Linda Stumpff presented poll from Tribal cohort indicating 85% were troubled by the time or money aspect of the change but it was hoped that more scholarships available would help those concerned.

Group agreed that a 5-10 minute polling of general cohort should take place.

Amy Gould’s suggestion for changing Winter Quarter Core Class’s title to Doing Public Administration in Democracy was approved but then revised to: Doing Democratic Public Administration
Group OK’d the new curricular change but hoped a day for development could be scheduled to work out details.

2) Budget Update

Cheryl Simrell King reported that she’d been told that no big changes were indicated for the MPA program other than the 20-25% cut in the budget. This would mean reductions in items like emailing newsletters instead of printing. Fewer electives, thus few adjuncts, had already been decided on. The possible move of Core to weekend would not happen before 2011 and needs to be studied.
It was decided that Cheryl Simrell King would put out a reassuring email about the program next year to quiet any unfounded rumors or fear.
No rotations are planned and sabbaticals not already approved will not be funded.

3) Card Presentation

Russ Lehman was presented with a card from the group on the anniversary of his first stroke.

4) Discussion of Barack Obama’s book:  Audacity of Hope

5) Group invited to bring books of interest to next meeting for consideration for next book discussion
